



विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग University Grants Commission

(मानव संसाधन विकास मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार)
(Ministry of Human Resource Development, Govt. of India)

बहादुरशाह जफ़र मार्ग, नई दिल्ली-110002 Bahadur Shah Zafar Marg, New Delhi-110002

> Ph :. 011-23236288/23239337 Fax : 011-2323 8858 E-mail : secy.ugc@nic.in

प्रो. रजनीश जैन सचिव Prof Rainish Jair

Prof. Rajnish Jain Secretary

F.No.1-14/2020(Website)

19/03/2020

Subject: Precautions to be taken in the light of Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19)

Ref: Secy(HE)/MHRD/2020 letter dated 18/03/2020

Dear Madam/Sir,

UGC has been issuing advisories from time to time (05.03.2020 and 14.03.2020) for universities and their affiliated colleges regarding preventive measures to be undertaken in the wake of Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19).

Further, reference above, a communication dated 18th March, 2020 has been received from the Secretary, Higher Education, Ministry of Human Resource Development, that adequate precautionary measures are to be taken by the institutions to face the situation arising out of COVID-19. Therefore all the Universities are requested to take the following precautionary measures:

- 1. All ongoing University examinations may be rescheduled after 31st March, 2020.
- 2. All evaluation work may be rescheduled after 31st March, 2020
- 3. All Educational Institutions to maintain regular communication with the students and teachers through electronic means and keep them fully informed so that there is no anxiety amongst the students, teachers and parents.
- 4. All Educational Institutions to notify helpline numbers/emails which students can access for their queries.

All Universities and Colleges are further requested to advice the students, parents, teachers and staff not to panic, and take preventive and precautionary measures to combat COVID-19.

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely,

(Rajnish Jain)

To

The Vice Chancellors of All Universities